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and today and forever.     Heb. 13:8 
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Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 
 

Welcome to guests and visitors, 
if you do not have a church home, we would be glad to 
visit with you about making Peace CRC your church. 



 
Peace Christian Reformed Church 

Menno, SD 
July 24, 2022 

 
 

Organist/Pianist    Alita Guthmiller 

Welcome & Announcements  Pastor Bill Vis 

Call to Worship 

Invocation 

* Greeting from God/Greeting One Another 

* Opening Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 409  “Rejoice, Ye Pure in Heart” 

God’s Will for Our Lives 

*Hymn:  Red Hymnal 340  “The Solid Rock” 

Congregational Prayer, followed by the Lord’s Prayer 

Offering Plate -- by the Exit in the back of the sanctuary, for General Fund 

  Special plate offering for MORE 
 

* Hymn:  Red Hymnal 407  “Beneath the Cross of Jesus” 

Scripture:  Exodus 19:1-25 & 20:18-20 P. 76 

Sermon:  Wisdom Lost  

Prayer 

* Hymn:  Red Hymnal 420  “In Times Like These” 

* Apostle’s Creed  

* Benediction 

* Closing Hymn:  Red Hymnal 377  “Jesus, Savior, Pilot Me” 

 

 

 *Please stand if able 

 



Today/This Week: 
July 24 – Worship, 9:30 a.m. 
July 25-29 – Vacation Bible School, 5:30 supper; 6-9:00 p.m. VBS 
 

Upcoming: 
July 31 – Worship, 9:30 a.m., VBS Program/Potluck 
August 1-12 – Annual Church Cleaning (see info below) 
 
July 17:  Attendance – 70; Offering - $2121 General Fund 
 
SOUND SYSTERM for July:  Brett Guthmiller 
 For August:  Daniel Hauck 
USHER for July:  Brett Guthmiller 
 For August:  Brent Haberman 
 
WEEKLY PRAYERS:  Each week throughout the year we as a consistory are 
asking for prayers for the families and individuals of Peace Christian Reformed 
Church.  The families to keep in mindful prayer for this week of July 24 – Sandra 
Schaeffer, Stewart & Karen Schultz, Eric & Joy Woehl, and Donna Zeeb. 
 
PLATE OFFERING:  There is a special plate offering TODAY for the Menno Olivet 
Care Center.  The plate is in the back, marked as special offering. 
 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL:  This week (July 25-29) Bible school will be serving 
supper to the children starting around 5:30 with classes to begin at 6:00 p.m. 
and continue until around 9:00 p.m.  We will be going from 6:00 to 9:00 with no 
snack breaks, so be sure to have you kids there at 5:30 p.m. so they have time 
to eat before class starts. 
 
BIBLE SCHOOL SNACKS:  We are in need of bars, cookies, or any kind of snack 
for bible school this week.  If anyone would be willing to make something and 
drop them off at church any of those days, it would be much appreciated.  
Thank you!  - Paul Schaeffer 
 
A VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL PROGRAM AND POTLUCK dinner is planned after 
the bible school program on Sunday, July 31. The main dish of pork sandwiches will 
be provided.  If anyone could bring a salad, dessert or side to the potluck dinner to 
go along with the sandwiches, it would greatly appreciated. Thank you. 

 
CONGRATULATIONS to Paul & Sarah Schaeffer who were married yesterday at  
Zion Reformed Church. 



VISITOR CARDS:  The consistory would like to place visitor cards in the pews.  If 
anyone is interested in designing a card for Peace CRC, please contact Henry 
Bender. 
 
ADDRESS UPDATE:  Connie Schaeffer has moved to the memory care unit in 
Freeman.  This is her new UPDATED address:  Connie Schaeffer, Oakview 
Terrace, PO Box 370, Freeman, SD  57029. 
 
Annual Church cleaning will be the weeks of Aug. 1-Aug. 12.  VBS will be 
finished on July 31.   Presently I would like to know if the groups have enough 
people to help with the work, if you have too many in the group, or you feel you 
have reached an age where you are just not able to help.  You can talk to me at 
church, leave a note in our mailbox at church or call me, Deb Schaeffer at 605-
387-5690.  In a couple of weeks I will be a worker list in your mailboxes. 
 
MISSION COMMITTEE PROJECT:  On behalf of Peace Church, the Mission 
Committee will be giving small gift items welcoming the Menno staff back to 
school August 12. We invite you to participate in this local mission project by 
signing up for items you will be willing to donate to the cause. We will need 
white card stock, Sharpies, microwave popcorn and twine/string. Pictures of the 
projects are found on the sigh-up sheet in the social hall. All items need to be 
here by August 7 so volunteers after church that day can help to prepare the 
gifts. 
     Want to participate but can't do the shopping? See one of the committee 
members to give a monetary donation. Any extra funds will be used for future 
projects for the Menno school. Committee members: Danielle Schaeffer, 
Andrew and Whitney Schaeffer, Doug Schaeffer, Karen Dolan, and Cindy 
Heckenlaible. 
 
ALZHEIMER’S WALK:  The annual Alzheimers Walk will be held in Sioux Falls at 
Levitt at the Falls on September 17.  Danielle Schaeffer is the team captain again 
this year.  The team is looking for walkers and donations.  Donations can be 
made at www.act.alz.org by searching for Team Connie (scroll down looking for 
the correct team – Danielle is listed as team captain), and clicking “Donate to 
the Team” on Team Connie’s page.  Talk to Danielle for more information. 

 
PEACE CRC Consistory Members: 
ELDERS DEACONS 
Henry Bender Brett Guthmiller 
Mark Schaeffer Brent Haberman 
Randy Woehl Jeremy Zeeb 
Roger Guthmiller David Sayler 
Rano Kirschenman 

http://www.act.alz.org/

